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Some scenes from the Guelph Tetrathlon/Ontario Modern Pentathlon event held March 30/31st.
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From the Editor
At long last, welcome to the first newsletter of 2002. I
hope you will find it interesting and informative. I know I
had fun putting it together for you. If you have any
comments (good or bad!) please let me know.

Unfortunately, due to unforeseen circumstances within
our own club, I find I am unable to continue as your
Communications Chair.  I do hope that there is a parent
out there that will come forward to fulfil this role. This
newsletter is a great way to share information, and stay
connected as a region.

There really isn't a lot of writing involved, it's more a
case of gathering information and formatting. If you are
handy on the computer, and would like to give the
newsletter a try, please contact either Gerry Stephenson
or myself for more information. This is one job where
horse experience is not required!

Linda Agnew

From the Regional Chair
WOR Pony Clubbers,

As Chair of the Western Ontario Region (WOR) of the
Canadian Pony Club, I would like to welcome all
members and their parents to the 2002 season. It looks
as if all clubs have begun their Education meetings and
are gearing up for Regional Quiz. Traditionally, this has
been our most popular event, participation-wise; let’s
see another great turn-out this year!

Safety is one of the most important first lessons in
learning to ride, and your education meetings are where
they start in Pony Club. Be sure to check out the
Canadian Pony Club website
www.canadianponyclub.org for lots of information. The
Regional Calendar is always posted there, as well as
executive names and contact information.

In that vein, all parents need to know that the WOR
executive are all volunteers; they have family members
involved in Pony Club, have full-time jobs, and many
other interests. The executive work hard to make your
Pony Club experience safe, educational and fun. We are
presently looking for more volunteers on the executive:
someone with a strong Dressage interest, and perhaps
some expertise ( that part is optional, as long as you are
willing to learn) to serve as Dressage Chair for 2002,
someone interested and capable of producing this
newsletter to serve as Communications Chair for 2002,
and a Co-Chair for Quiz for 2002.

Fund-raising is a necessary evil, especially in 2002. We
will be continuing our WOR Travel fund raffle for this
year. All funds raised go into the WOR Travel Fund,
which is used to help off-set travel by WOR Pony
Clubbers that represent WOR in a Provincial (i.e. Central
Zone), National or International Event. Please support
the region by getting your tickets sold quickly. The draw
will be held, as usual, at D Rally. Remember, clubs can
sell over and above their allotment ( one book/family),
and the profits go to the Branch.

In 2002, get behind your Branch and your Region, get
active, learn to ride safely - remember the Canadian
Pony Club Motto - *Loyalty*Character*Sportsmanship.

Gerry Stephenson
WOR Chair

Help - Parents!!
Volunteers are needed for the following

positions at the Regional Level.

Dressage Chair

Quiz Co-Chair

Communications Chair

Senior Testing

Most of these positions could also be done
effectively by a small group of people. If you are
interested in either of these areas or would like

more information, please contact Gerry
Stephenson at (519) 837-9485.
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Calendar of Events

MMaarrkk  tthheessee  ddaatteess  oonn  yyoouurr  ccaalleennddaarr!!
April 13 Wild Spirits Pony Club Clinic

20 Wild Spirits Eventing Clinic

20 &28 Work days at Old Orchard Farm. Help
needed to build cross-country jumps for
Regional Tetrathlon

21 Dressage & Show Jumping Workshop
(1 1/2 hours) - 10 am

D Rally Workshop (1 1/2 hours) -11 am

Regional Meeting, -1 pm
OVC Life Learning Centre, U of G.

26 Senior Examiner's Clinic,
Rosehill Farm   6-9pm

28 Junior Examiner's Clinic,
Rosehill Farm   9-12pm

28 Albion PC Tetrathlon Mini-Meet,
Orangeville   8:30 start

May 4 Regional Quiz, Centre Wellington High
School, Fergus   9 am

4/12/
18

Work days at Old Orchard Farm. Help
needed to build cross-country jumps for
Regional Tetrathlon

5 Guelph Pony Club Combined Event, Old
Orchard Farm  9 am

5 Caledon Hunt Club Clean up Day

12 Hunt Day at Old Orchard Farm, Moffat

18 Niagara Pony Club Dressage Clinic

22 Regional Meeting, 7 pm
OVC Life Learning Centre, U of G.

Deadline for Regional Tetrathlon entries.

25/26 Checkmate Horse Trials - Helpers Needed!
Earn an Education Credit!

31 Deadline International PPG applications

June 1 Mt. Nemo/Niagara Tetrathlon Mini-Meet,
Burlington  9am start

1 &2 Work days at Old Orchard Farm. Help
needed to build cross-country jumps for
Regional Tetrathlon

2 Caledon Hunt Club Clean up Day

8 PPG Fun Day

June 16 Caledon Hunt Club Horse Trials

19 Regional Meeting, 7 pm
OVC Life Learning Centre, U of G.

Deadline: Regional Dressage, Show
Jumping and PPG entries

22/23 Regional Tetrathlon, Guelph/Old Orchard
Farm

July 6 Regional PPG Championships, Fergus

6/7 Headwater's Horse Trials -
Helpers needed for Jump Judging!
Earn an Education Credit!

24 Regional Meeting,   7 pm
OVC Life Learning Centre, U of G.
- Deadline: D Rally Entries
- Deadline: Applications for Fall Testing
(C2-B2)

27/28 Regional Show Jumping and Dressage -
TBC

Aug 1-4 ABC Rally, Checkmate Farm, Feversham

10/11 Central Zone- ABC Rally, Lane's End Farm

11-16 National Tetrathlon, Lane's End Farm

17/18 Central Zone Show Jumping and Dressage
- WOR IS HOST!

21 Regional Meeting,   6pm
Drumlin Farm, Puslinch

24 D Rally, Caledon Hunt Club

31 Smithville Fall Fair - Niagara Pony Club

31/
Sep 1

Checkmate Event
Helpers Needed! Earn an Education Credit

Sept 7 Aberfoyle Fall Fair  -Guelph Pony Club

14 Fergus Fall Fair - Millridge Pony Club

21 Bolton Fall Fair - Albion Pony Club

25 Regional Meeting, 7 pm
OVC Life Learning Centre, U of G.

Oct. 23 Regional Meeting, 7 pm
OVC Life Learning Centre, U of G.

Nov. 23 W.O.R. A.G.M - TBC
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Coming Events

WWiilldd  SSppiirriittss  PPrree--SSeeaassoonn  CClliinniicc  FFoorr  PPoonnyy  CClluubbbbeerrss
SSaattuurrddaayy  AApprriill  1133tthh

Clinician: Morag O'Hanlon

Location: Spruce Bank Farm

Brush up on your dressage, stadium and cross-country skills
before the show season starts. Three Pony Club sessions
will be offered: Session 1 - max 2'3", Session 2 - max. 2'9",
Session 3 - max. 3'3". Space is limited to 6 riders per session,
so call early to reserve a space!

Cost: $45.00 per session.

WWiilldd  SSppiirriittss  PPrree--SSeeaassoonn  CClliinniicc  ffoorr  EEvveenntteerrss
SSaattuurrddaayy  AApprriill  2200tthh

Clinician: Morag O'Hanlon

Location: Spruce Bank Farm

Brush up on your dressage, stadium and cross-country
skills before the show season starts. Entry, Pre-training
and Training sessions are available Space is limited to 6
riders per session, so call early to reserve a space!

Cost: $45.00 per session.

For information or registration, please call (519) 843-2156 or (519) 843-4219.

SSeenniioorr  EExxaammiinneerrss  CClliinniicc
Friday April 26, 2002               6:00-9:00

This clinic is for C2 levels and above, previous Pony Club
Examiners and qualified adults with an interest in
becoming Examiners.  In order to be qualified to test this
year, you must attend this clinic.    Cost:  $10.00

Bring your Examiners Workbook & C/D Testing
Procedures

JJuunniioorr  EExxaammiinneerrss  CClliinniicc
Sunday April 28, 2002                        9:00-12:00

This clinic is for those at D2 level and up who would like to
become an examiner or to move up a level.

Cost: $10.00

Both Clinics will be held at
Rosehill Farm, 5706 3rd Line, Erin  (north of Hwy. 24
between the 17th & 22nd Sideroad)

If you would like to participate in either of these clinics, please contact Jackie Field to confirm your attendance at  (519)-
833-4471 or by email at quilico@attcanada.ca.

GGuueellpphh  PPoonnyy  CClluubb  CCoommbbiinneedd  EEvveenntt
Date: Sunday May 5, 2002

Location: Old Orchard Farm, 12386 1st Line, Moffat

Divisions: Pre-Starter, Starter, Entry, Pre-Training,
Training

Cost: $25.00

For more information call (519) 763-1134 or email:
oof@aibn.com

HHeeaavveenn  CCaann  WWaaiitt  EEqquuiinnee  RReessccuuee
MMeeeett  tthhee  HHoorrsseess  aanndd  TTaacckk  SSaallee  FFuunnddrraaiisseerr

April 27, 2002    Time: 9am-5pm  Rain, or Shine (or Snow!!)

Location: Barkeys /Toad Hall, 1658 Pickering/Uxbridge Townline
Claremont, Ontario (just East of Stouffville)

All HCW horses will be available for viewing.  Thousands of items
of tack for sale – new and used; Horse related books, gifts,
artwork, clothing, quilts for sale

Volunteers and donations gratefully accepted.

For more information contact Claire Malcolm at (705) 359-3766 or
by email: HCWQEquineRescue@hotmail .com

Website: http://members.tripod.com/~hcwequinerescu/   

mailto:quilico@attcanada.ca
mailto:oof@aibn.com
http://members.tripod.com/~hcwequinerescu/
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Tetrathlon
Are you competing in Tetrathlon events this year?  Mark these events on your calendar!

AAllbbiioonn  PPCC  MMiinnii--MMeeeett
Orangeville, Ontario

Sunday April 28, 2002

Registration: 8:30 - 9:00 am
Tony Rose Memorial Sport Centre,
Orangeville

Cost: Prior to April 21  $15.00
On the day  $20.00

For more information contact:
Del Zelmer at (905) 829-4969 (Bus.)

(905)-842-2458 (Res.)
email: delzelm@aol.com

NNiiaaggaarraa//MMtt..  NNeemmoo  PPCC  MMiinnii--MMeeeett
Burlington, Ontario

Saturday, June 1, 2002

Registration: 9:00am
Burlington Rifle and Revolver Club

Cost: Prior to May 25 $15.00
On the day $20.00

For more information contact:
Lani Harris at: (905)-957-0853
email: ponyclubmom@home.com or
Linda Agnew at  (905)-335-8859
email: agnew@sympatico.ca

RReeggiioonnaall  TTeettrraatthhlloonn//  MMooddeerrnn
PPeennttaatthhlloonn  CChhaammppiioonnsshhiippss

Old Orchard Farm, Moffat

June 22 & 23, 2002

Registration is due May 22, 2002

Schedule of Events:

Swimming: Victor Davis Pool, Guelph
Shooting: Old Orchard Farm, Moffat
Running: Old Orchard Farm, Moffat
Stadium and Cross-country: Old Orchard
Farm, Moffat

For more information contact:
Gayle Dennison at  (905) 880-0305
email: don.mitchell@sympatico.ca

22000022  CChhaalllleennggee  SSeerriieess  HHuunntteerr//JJuummppeerr  SShhoowwss
HHuunntteerr  SShhoowwss::

May 5th Twinholm Stables 905) 332-9679

June 2nd Milestone Stables (905) 854-0762

June 16th Pause-A-While (905) 854-0575

July 14th Meadowlarke Stables (905) 821-0419

August 4th King Oak (905) 877-8854

August 18 Meadowlarke Stables (905) 821-0419

Sept. 8th Milestone Stables (905) 854-0762

Sept. 12th Pause-A-While (905) 854-0575

JJuummppeerr  SShhoowwss::
June 1st Milestone Stables (905) 854-0762

July 13th Meadowlarke Stables (905) 821-0419

August 3rd King Oak (905) 877-8854

Sept. 7th Milestone Stables (905) 854-0762

Sept. 21 Pause-A-While (905) 854-0575

For information contact Barb Joilcoeur at (905) 854-0575.

BBeellggrroovvee  FFaarrmmss
DDuurrhhaamm,,OOnnttaarriioo

SScchhoooolliinngg  SShhooww//CCoommbbiinneedd  EEvveenntt
Dates: July 1st  August 18th

SSuummmmeerr  CCaammpp
Dates: July 22-26th and August 12-16th

Cost: $250.00 per week

Campers will have the opportunity to ride each day as well
as participate in activities such as training seminars
presented by local equine professionals, crafts, and lots of
hands-on experience. Camps include a BBQ, campfire
and sleepover on Thursday night, followed by a small
show on Friday.

At Belgrove, we are a family-oriented, family-centred
facility.  We look forward to introducing you and your
family to our world of horses.

For more information call  (519) 369-6894.

Visit us on the web at http://ca.geocities.com/belgrovefarm

mailto:delzelm@aol.com
mailto:ponyclubmom@home.com
mailto:agnew@sympatico.ca
mailto:don.mitchell@sympatico.ca
http://ca.geocities.com/belgrovefarm
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Members of the Glen Highlands PC attended the Royal Winter Fair in
November and were very pleased to meet Ian Miller.  Top Row, left to
right: Danielle Watson, Brittany Carr, Courtney Hawksworth, Ian Miller,
Brittany Morris, Whitney Donnelly, Rachel Green.  Front Row, left to
right: Elissa Bell, Davyn Miles, Dana Bell.

What's Happening in WOR

Caledon
Caledon Pony Club has 31 members at this time, and has
developed two separate education programs for our senior
and junior members. Our education co-coordinator has
provided meetings for the senior kids covering many
topics. The first meeting included general pony club
information with subsequent meetings presented by
knowledgeable people that discussed conditioning,
confirmation, blacksmithing and bits.

The junior member meetings have consisted of a “general
information”meeting, a walk with the hounds, a session on
bandaging, some time with the blacksmith and a “hands
on” for braiding and clipping. At the beginning of April a
“trailering” session is planned for all the kids as well as
their parents. Our last meeting is the annual workday at the
Caledon Riding Club in May.

The Riding Club director has informed us that she will be
having two workdays to help rebuild and maintain the
cross-country course at the Caledon Riding and Hunt Club
on May 5 and June 2, 2002. This is a great way to for
everyone to chip in and help keep our “D Rally” course well
maintained. Please set some time aside for one, or both of
these two days so you can make great jumps for your
future.

The club has started to get together for Quiz practices
once a week alternating between the seniors and juniors.
We plan to have testing in the spring as well as the
autumn. Some of our club members are looking forward to
the mini meets this spring. Our PPG group is planning to
start regular indoor practices in April. We are all looking
forward to getting together for our fun riding program
starting in mid May. Once again, Caledon has a busy year
celebrating the many disciplines of pony club.

Glen Highlands
Welcome to the Glen Highlands Pony Club. We started the
club in the fall of 2001, taking over for the recently closed
Georgian Bay Club. Centered around the town of Durham,
we currently have 33 members from the Ayton, Neustadt,
Hanover, Walkerton, Owen Sound, Chesley and
Chatsworth areas. Our Branch colours are dark green and
white.

 We plan to offer an extensive education series covering all
areas of horsemanship, horse and pony care, safety,
equipment and sportsmanship, and offer monthly clinics on
a wide range of topics.

Pony Club has many levels and our members are
encouraged to learn and test according to their own skill,
ability and knowledge.

We currently have teams in place for PPG, Tethrathlon, D-
Rally and C-Rally and will be an active participant in the
many competitive opportunities available at the Western
Ontario Region level.

Glen Highlands is based out of Belgrove Farms in Durham
and is gearing up for a fun and successful 2002 year.

For further information on Membership contact
thebells@bmts.com

mailto:thebells@bmts.com
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Grand River
Grand River Pony Club is an older club that has been
dormant for the past three years.  A group of families from
the Mill Ridge Pony Club decided to resurrect the club and
it has turned into a positive and progressive project.  We
currently have 1-C1, 4-C's, 1-D2, 2-D1, 3-D's and 5-E's for
a total of 16 paid members.  We have held a very
extensive winter lecture series for the older members and
we are currently holding educational sessions for our
younger and/or inexperienced members.  We hope to have
most of our members compete at Quiz this year and a few
members have begun training for Tetrathlon.

Help needed -- Earn Education Credits !

In an effort to keep the cost of our events to a minimum, many
facilities agree to host our events at reduced rates. In return, they
ask that we help build, repair and tidy up their cross country
courses or provide volunteers to jump judge during their events.

Work Days.  If you are handy with a hammer, chainsaw or weed-
eater,  Old Orchard and Caledon Hunt Club could use your help.
Various work dates are listed on the calendar and your help
would be most appreciated.

Jump Judges are needed for Checkmate Horse Trials, May
25/26, and August 31/Sept 1st  and Headwaters Horse Trials on
Saturday July 7th.

Guelph
At the GPC annual awards ceremony in November 2001
members received recognition for their achievements and
outstanding efforts. Her peers voted Nicole Cowper "Pony
Clubber of the Year".

In 2001 three members of the Guelph Pony Club
participated in national or international events: Nicole
Cowper attended the PPG finals in Alberta, Jamie
Greenfield competed at the National Tetrathalon Finals in
BC, and Luke Stephenson competed at the North
American Jumping Competition in Kentucky.   Danielle
Bechard, Nicole Cowper and Danielle Cardinal participated
in the Central Canadian Show Jumping Championships in
Morton, Ontario.

This year the Guelph Pony Club has grown to 42
members.  A busy schedule is already in progress with the
weekly education meetings having started on January 23.
Be prepared - we’re going for red in this year’s branch
standings for quiz!  Practices have begun for the shooting
/swimming components of Tetrathalon.

Some upcoming events include the Guelph Combined
Event on May 5, at Old Orchard Farm, plus a busy spring
testing season.

For more information on the Guelph Pony Club or
upcoming events please contact District Commissioner
Cynthia Cowper at (519)-856-9558.

Did You Know?  Why is a pony's frog called a 'second heart'?
There are two reasons why the frog is sometimes given this name. To begin with, if you
pick up a pony's foot you'll see that the centre is occupied by soft horn in the shape of a
heart---this is the frog. The base of the heart points towards the toe and the rounded top
faces the heel.

The second reason is that the frog helps to pump blood around the leg. When a pony
takes weight on the foot, the frog and the soft tissues within the foot are squashed like a
wet sponge. The pad of tissue inside the heel and frog area is called the 'digital cushion'.

When the frog is squeezed, the cushion is also pressed and the blood is given a boost up the leg towards the heart.

 Farriers and vets realise the importance of the system and are very careful not to cut back too much of the frog when
they are trimming the foot. In a well-trimmed well-shod foot, there will be good 'frog pressure' between the ground and the
frog so the 'second heart' can do its job. Horse and Pony Magazine



The Pony Express
Volume 101 Number 1 March 2002

Page 8

London
Hi from London Pony Club!

 We have gotten things going at our club and already we
have learned a lot.

At the beginning of January, before we went back to school
some of us went to a Beth Underhill clinic. It was great.

For the older members (D2 and up) of the club we had a
gymnastic jumping clinic with Andrew Pocock.  We learned
how important this is to your training with your pony.

At the end of January we had our 2nd annual Pizza
meeting.  We all enjoyed lots of pizza and salad and got to
meet our 2 new members, Jessica Smith and Meghan
Anderson.  We all received the safety booklets that we got
from Region and the younger kids were given specific
pages to work on and talk about at our next Education
meeting.

On Feb. 16th we went to Taylor Made, a local tack shop
where we had a awesome lecture on saddles, girths and
bits.

We really learned a lot from Nan Taylor and she gave us
each a bar of saddle soap to help keep our tack clean.
After the lecture, we went back to a members house for
Hot Diggety dogs, went over quiz questions and talked
about what we had learned that morning.  Austin rode a pig
and we had a lot of fun.

On March 2nd at Fox Hollow stables we had a speaker
come to talk about hay quality.  Some of us had hay
samples tested to see how good it is.  We are having a hay
judging competition to see who can pick the best hay.  I
know we will all be experts by the end of the morning.  The
younger members are going to have a shoeing
demonstration while the speaker is talking and then come
back to look at hay.   I know it will be great.

Over the March break we are planning to have a mounted
meeting and also a PPG get together.  Well that is all for
now and we shall see you all soon at Quiz!

submitted by Jean-Louise Eagleson

Millridge
Greetings from Mill Ridge Pony Club!

Do you want to find a way to “establish yourself as the
leader in your horse-human partnership”?  Do you want to
use “a controlled environment where you can ‘tune up’ the
horse’s attitude and at the same time establish your
dominance in terms that the horse understands and
naturally accepts...and more importantly, naturally wants to
follow”?(Lamm and Lamm 1997)

If so, the round penning clinic that we are hosting on
Sunday April 7, 2002, will be of interest to you!

For an overview of the process you may wish to check out
the website http://www.kbrhorse.net/tra/round01.html, or
do your own web-search to find other useful background
information!

Then put theory into practice, and join Helen Elgie at Wild
Spirits in Fergus, for a 1-hour demonstration plus a 1½ -
hour hands-on session (11:00-12:30; 1:30-3:00; 3:30-5:00;
maximum 3 people per session) and learn about non-
resistance training in an indoor arena. The cost is $25.00
per person and pre-registration by Saturday April 6th is
required.

For more information or to register, please contact Joyce
Buck by phone (519) 843-2367 (home) or by email
jbuck@uoguelph.ca

Wild Spirits is located 3 minutes east of Fergus on 2nd Line
of West Garafraxa between County Road 18 & 19.

Be ready this show season!   Don't forget to get a Coggins test!

May is good month to have a Coggins test done on your horse so you are ready for the show season.
Place a copy of the negative Coggins in a ziploc bag and tape it to the lid of your travel tack box. One less thing to remember to pack
on those early mornings!

http://www.kbrhorse.net/tra/round01.html
mailto:jbuck@uoguelph.ca
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WOR Women's team at National Tetrathlon in BC - clockwise
from top: Corrin Harris, Casey MacIntosh, Devon Ambroise,
Alex Bailey.

Niagara
We remain a small, but active club. Members have started the winter series of lectures and riding lessons under the
capable direction of Sandra Sanders. We are combining some activities with the Mount Nemo Pony Club and have
recently enjoyed a clinic with Paula Rainford on Prince Phillip Games. Most members plan on testing up a level in the
spring.

Welcome to new members: Bobbi-Jo, Marlo, Mackenzie-Anne and Kristen!!

Niagara Pony club rounded off
their year with a Fall Hack, held
at Quarry Oaks farm in
Smithville. Herb Murray
escorted the members through
his fields and forests as well as
an old quarry on his property.
The afternoon ended up with a
wiener roast by the old Forge.

Becky Bridges practices her
technique at a vaulting clinic
taught by Sandra Saunders
at Go-Between Riding
Stables in Smithville.

Behind every successful
Pony Clubber……
is a helping parent!

WOR Team at National Tetrathlon in BC - Back: Wes Morrison, James
Prine, Ryan Mitchell Middle: Jamie Greenfield, Bailey Jackson, Devon
Ambroise Sitting: Corrin Harris, Casey MacIntosh Lying: Alex Bailey
Chaperones: Lani Harris, Bob Bailey
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MMoouunntt  NNeemmoo
Hello from Mount Nemo!

We ended 2001 with a Fun Day held at the Curran-Blaney's
farm in Freelton, in late September. Lots of fun, games and
prizes, with the highlight being the costume class. Judging
was a challenge as there were some very inventive
costumes for both horse and rider!

In December, Niagara Pony Club joined us at Bahr's
Saddlery for an evening of Christmas shopping that
included a tour of the store and a talk about different pieces
of tack. Bahr's very kindly donated 10% of our sales that
night back to the club, as well as handing out bags filled
with goodies. The evening ended with hot chocolate and
lively discussion, at where else but a nearby Tim Hortons!

Our Christmas party was held at the Agnew's in Burlington.
Each member decorated a photo album for their favorite
horse or pony, and drew names for Secret Santa gifts.

In February, Paula Rainford coached Niagara and Mount
Nemo members in the basic skills of PPG and spoke briefly
about her many experiences in Pony Club.

Everyone had a great time, including learning how to
vault…some more successfully than others! Many thanks to
Paula for a great day.

Niagara PC joined us in March for a lively evening of
"Equine Trivial Pursuit", pizza and drinks held in Burlington.
(Seems we are always eating….) This was a great "ice
breaker" and really helped bring  the two clubs closer
together.

We have also joined forces with Niagara in their Education
program. There have been a number of theory and
mounted lessons, in preparation for spring testing. Many
thanks to Sandra Saunders for all her help and patience.

For those interested in Tetrathlon, mark Saturday, June 1st

on your calendar and plan to attend the Mount
Nemo/Niagara Tetrathlon Mini-Meet being held in
Burlington. For more information please contact Lani Harris
(905) 957-0853 or Linda Agnew (905) 335-8859. Hope to
see you there!

Facts about West Nile Virus
••••  West Nile Virus is carried by certain mosquitoes and is

now present in Ontario.

••••  Mosquitoes become infected when they feed on
infected birds

••••  The virus can spread to horses and humans when they
are bitten by infected mosquitoes

••••  There are no cases of humans being infected by
another person, or by a bird or animal.

••••  Most people who contract the virus do not become ill at
all although some may experience mild flu-like
symptoms. However, the elderly, the very young, and
people with compromised immune systems may
develop more severe symptoms.

What can we do to help?
•  Prevent standing water around your property.

Mosquitoes use areas of standing water as breeding
sites.

•  Fill in low areas to prevent puddles from forming.
•  Keep your farm free of containers and debris that

can collect water.

••••  Aerate ponds or stock them with fish.
•  If you have a rain barrel, cover it tightly with window

screen or plastic.

•  Protect yourself from mosquito bites.
- Wear light coloured clothing, long pants and a long
sleeve shirt.
- Use an insect repellent that contains >30% DEET

•  Report dead crows and blue jays to your local
Health Unit.

A vaccine is now available for horses. Talk to your veterinarian about vaccinating your horse against West Nile Virus.
For more information contact your local Health Unit, or visit the Ontario Ministry of Health and Long-term Care website at:

http://www.gov.on.ca/health/english/program/pubhealth/wnv_mn.html

http://www.gov.on.ca/health/english/program/pubhealth/wnv_mn.html
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Just for Fun
How quickly can you solve these puzzles? The answers on page 12, but no peeking till you've given them a try!

Slide…Slide…Slide…Slide…
A well-known breed of horse is hidden within the
seven unusual breeds below. See if you can find it by
sliding the names to the left or the right until the
letters in the column line up to spell the hidden breed
(reading downwards).

 C A M A R G U E
 M A R W A R I

M U S T A N G
 B R A B A N T

P I N D O S
  T A R P A N

N O N I U S

Slide each word left or right until the well-known
breed appears in the shaded column.

WWWWWWWWhhhhhhhhaaaaaaaatttttttt''''''''ssssssss        yyyyyyyyoooooooouuuuuuuurrrrrrrr        gggggggguuuuuuuueeeeeeeessssssssssssssss????????
See how much you know about the vital
statistics of horses and ponies!

1. How much saliva does a horse produce
every 24 hours?

a) Seven litres

b) 17 litres

c) 50 litres

2. How much of a horse's body is made
up of water?

a) 5 percent

b) 65 percent

c) 80 percent

3. A pony's heart should beat how many
times per minute?

a) 12 - 16 times

b) 36 - 42 times

c) 67 - 74 times

4. How many teeth does a mature pony
have?

a) 36 - 40

b) 41 - 49

c) 50 - 56

5. What should the temperature of a
healthy horse be?

a) 10.5 ° F

b) 100.5 ° C

c)  100.5 ° F

TACK Word SearchTACK Word SearchTACK Word SearchTACK Word Search
How quickly can you locate the 15 items of tack or horse
clothing hidden in the puzzle?

Saddle Martingale Numnah Lead rope
Noseband Browband Cheekpiece Headcollar
Girth Boots Rein Rug
Bit Curb Iron

M S T O O B N R Q C
N A G Y F J U A E H
O D R I E N M L P E
S N E T R K N L O E
E A I E I T A O R K
B B N L G N H C D P
A W N D B X G D A I
N O O D R G T A E E
D R R A U U I E L C
Z B I S C R B H W E
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Marketplace

For Sale: MAGIC CREATIONS

Attractive Large pony (14.2) Mare. Bay, Thoroughbred-
cross.

Has evented pre-training. Good Pony Club mount, well
schooled on the flat, comfortably jumping 3'0''.
Sound/no vices, good to shoe, vet and trailer. Suitable
mount for a junior or small adult. Sadly outgrown.

Magic is a lovely pony who looks and moves like a small
Warmblood. Her fluid, sweeping movement make her an
excellent dressage propect for the Trillium or A circuit.
She will be a welcome addition to any stable.

GOOD HOME ESSENTIAL, NO DEALERS PLEASE.

For more Information call Chelsea at: (905) 936-1125.

QUIZ TACK SALE, Fergus   Saturday May 4, 2002

Spring is the perfect time to clean out your closets and
sell all those riding clothes that don't fit, as well as any
items of tack you are not longer using. Mark your items
with your name, club and the price, and bring them to
the Central Wellington High School in Fergus on Quiz
day.

Wanted: Good used 2-horse trailer. Bumper pull. Must
be 7'. Please call Shawna (519) 799-5997 or Lynn at
(519) 369-5117.

Want a well bred fancy Hannoverian at a good price, in a
small package? How about a 6 year old 14.2 hh
Hannoverian by Lorbas?

This pony is in the wrong job! He is a small Hanoverian
that his current owners bought to be a hunter pony. His
talents and movement are far more suited to dressage or
eventing (possibly even jumper). He is very athletic and
has shown lots of potential in gymnastic jumping
exercises. He likes to work but has too much movement
and enthusiasm for a beginner. He would be great for a
serious smaller sized rider. Offers in the $3,000-5,000
range will be considered. Call Jan Sweet at Angelstone
Farms 519-658-4045

Answers: Slide: Arabian;
What's your guess? 1. c;  2. b;  3. b;  4. a;   5. c.

"I think I could turn and live with animals;
They are so placid and self-contained;
I stand and look at them long and long;
They do not sweat and whine about their condition;
They do not make me sick discussing their duty to God;
Not one is dissatisfied-
Not one is demented with the mania of owning things;
Not one kneels to another, nor to his kind that lived thousands
of years ago;
Not one is respectable or industrious over the whole earth.
~Walt Whitman~    (submitted by Diana Dunn)


